
 
PIE Council  
Minutes 
September 15, 2006 
 
 
Members Present:  Mark Bean, Tovoris Cunningham, Lynn Curtis, John Davis,  

Cassie Derden, Patricia Donat, Bobby Fugitt, Janie Gregg, 
Cathy Young for Richard Holden, Larry Jones,  Carla 
Lowery, Barbara Moore, Dustin Nolan, Sally Pearson, Tom 
Richardson, Brian Rock for Molly Tardy, Courtney Taylor, 
James Ward, Shaochen Yang  

 
Members Absent:   Gary Bouse, Marie Byrne, Dave Haffly, Rebecca Kelly, Jane 

Wenstrom, Claudia Limbert, Nora Miller, Perry Sansing, 
Molly Tardy 

 
Agenda Items:   Approve 3/10/06 Minutes, Enrollment Trends Presentation, 

Campus Surveys Presentation, Course Evaluations 
Presentation, Planning Priorities 2006-07 

 
Handouts:  Agenda, 3/10/06 Minutes, Enrollment Trends PowerPoint 

Slides, Commencement Survey – Spring 2006, 
Commencement Survey Results – Spring 2006, ACT Survey 
of Student Opinions,  ACT Survey of Student Opinions 
Additional Questions, Campus Surveys PowerPoint Slides, 
Course Evaluations PowerPoint Slides, Dr. Limbert’s 
Planning Priorities E-mail 

 
The minutes from the 3/10/06 were approved.  John Davis was listed as both 
absent and present; he will be deleted from the absent list before the minutes are 
posted.  Ms. Jennifer Moore gave a PowerPoint presentation on enrollment 
trends with an update on fall 2006 enrollment at the end.  Ms. Carla Lowery gave 
a PowerPoint presentation on Campus Surveys.  Her presentation included 
information on results from the Spring 2006 Commencement Survey and the 
Spring 2006 ACT Survey of Student Opinions.  Dr. Patricia Donat gave a 
PowerPoint presentation on the spring 2006 course evaluations.  For the first 
time, the course evaluations were distributed on-line through Class Climate 
software.  Handouts of the PowerPoint presentations were given to the audience.  
Also, the following survey handouts were made available:  ACT Survey of 
Student Opinions, Spring 2006 Commencement Survey, Commencement Survey 
results, and Analysis of Additional ACT Questions.  Dr. Donat also distributed Dr. 
Limbert’s e-mail which listed her approved University Planning Priorities.  There 
was discussion of the priority of increasing diversity.   Faculty demographics and 
diversity will be discussed at the next PIE Council meeting. 
 
Adjourn:  3:00 p.m. 
 
Time, Date, & Place of Next Meeting:  Friday, October 20, 2006 


